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Salutations Magic Makers: 
 

 As we fall back, and our children go back to school this month I would like your Auxiliary to focus 
on Suicide Awareness in our veterans and youth. In a study done by the CDC WISQARS 2020, an      
average of 3,703 middle school and high school students will try to commit suicide in a day, and that 
suicide is the second leading cause of death in our youth. As a mother who has children that fight daily 
with their depression, there is nothing more heart wrenching then watching your child fight just to find 
a reason to want to stay alive. Do the research and get the information out on knowing the signs of  
suicide amongst our children, and how they can find help. My special project this year is Save A Warrior 
and this organization was designed to help our veterans get to the root of the problems and get them 
the help they so deserve and need. I would ask that you go to their website for more information and 
our initiative to SAVE 20. The information for the SAW website can be found on the last page of the 
Auxiliary Quibbler. The Auxiliary gives us a voice that can be used in our communities for good. Please use 
your voices to bring awareness to the ones who struggle and fight demons that we will never know. 
 

 We have started monthly zoom training for all of our membership. Each training session will have 
a different topic, and am hoping to make them available on the website in case you would like to go back 
and watch. We are working hard to try and make your time serving our veterans as Auxiliary officers 
and members easier. Please know that the Department Chairpersons are taking your paper and emailed 
reports, but may take a little longer to show the results on the dashboard. I encourage everyone to 
take the moment to learn the dashboard reporting. It makes reporting quick and easy, and you know 
that you’ve submitted your report. Remember, you can only report one project per report on the dash-
board and may end up with a large number of reports, but that is what we want to see. It breaks  
everything down for our Department Chairpersons for the end of year reports to national. I love 
watching the dashboard go from red to green, and knowing what you all do daily to change the lives of 
our veterans, active duty, their families, and our communities. Keep spreading your magic, it’s working. 
 
 Prisoner of War and Missing in Action observance is the 3rd Friday of the month. I encourage all 
of you to get on board the “more than words” campaign and explain what POW/MIA means to our youth 
and communities.  
 
 This year we will be holding our 124th Founders Day on Saturday September 23rd at Greenlawn 
Cemetery. There is information for the luncheon and parade agenda on our department website, please 
make every effort to attend as our National President Carla Martinez will be joining us, and there is 
nothing better then to see your faces and the colors of our Nations flag as you walk with pride to honor 
the founders of the VFW. 
 
 Pease keep reporting and continuing to work for the betterment of our organization, so our  
Country can be better that we existed. 
 
 To all that are ill or going through hard times, or have lost someone you love, please know you 
are in my prayers and thoughts. 

 

Together We Rise, 

Shannon Stanley 

Department President 

 



The Missing Man Table 

 

The POW/MIA or Missing Man Table 

The POW/MIA Missing Man Table ceremony is a dignified and solemn moment in many 

formal dinners and other occasions. 

There have been many different narratives written for the ceremony, but the        

symbolism is quite constant. It involves a table, usually set off to the side, with a single 

chair. 

The table is set with a white tablecloth, a single candle, a book of faith (optional), an 

inverted glass, and a single red rose in a vase, around which is tied a red or yellow ribbon. 

Set at the table is a plate containing a slice of lemon and a small amount of salt. 

There is nothing more poignant than witnessing the empty chair sitting at a POW/MIA 

table with incredible significance for every displayed feature of this ritual. 

Witnessing the ceremony that accompanies this memorable event brings more than just 

a single emotion. The ceremony is performed many times, throughout the year, at       

official military events in remembrance and in  honor of all POW/MIAs. 

 

              WE WILL NEVER FORGET 



3rd Friday in September-POW/MIA Remembrance Day 

 

POW/MIA Recognition Day is a day of remembrance and hope for the safe and speedy return of 

American    Prisoners of Wars and those still Missing in Action. It also seeks the return of the 

remains of Fallen Soldiers. POW/MIA Recognition Day is the third Friday in September of every 

year. 

POW/MIA Remembrance 

POW/MIA Remembrance Ceremonies save a place for the Missing Man. 

 POW/MIA Recognition Day honors the commitments and the sacrifices made by our     

Nation’s prisoners of war and those who are still missing in action. 

 National POW/MIA Recognition Day is one of the six days specified by law on which the 

black POW/MIA flag shall be flown over federal facilities and cemeteries, post offices and     

military installations. 

Federal Law on Flying the POW/MIA Flag 

 The Defense Authorization Act, Public Law 105-85, section 1082, signed by President 

Clinton on November 18, 1997, mandates that the United States Postal Service, the White 

House, the United States Capitol, the Department of State, Defense and Veterans Affairs, all 

National Cemeteries in the Federal system, the National  Vietnam Veterans Memorial and the 

Korean War Memorial must fly the POW/MIA Flag on the following designated days each year: 

• Armed Forces Day – the third Saturday in May 

• Memorial Day – the last Monday in May 

• Flag Day – June 14th 

• Independence Day – July 4th 

• National POW/MIA Recognition Day – the third Friday in September 

• Veteran’s Day – November 11th 

 

If any of these days fall on a non-business day, postal facilities are required to display the 

POW/MIA Flag on the last business day before the designated day, as directed by Postal     

Bulletin 21967 dated March 12, 1998. For some time, there had been debate over when the 

POW/MIA Flag should be flown, whether daily or on the      specific six days noted in federal law. 

While not addressing the question of posting the flag at the national/federal level, League 

members at the 32nd Annual Meeting in June 2001, voted overwhelmingly in favor of the      

following resolution:  “Be it RESOLVED that the National League of POW/MIA Families 

strongly recommends that state and municipal entities fly the POW/MIA Flag daily to     

demonstrate  

https://vfwauxiliary.org/wp-content/uploads/Missing-Man-Ceremony.pdf


Meet your Department Line Officers 

Heather Figueroa 
Department Guard 
 

Heather is a life member of V.F.W. Auxiliary 7174 in The 

Plains, Ohio. She joined as a life member in 2008 under the   

eligibility of her father C.J. Josten an Army Korean War     

Veteran who was a life member of the V.F.W.  She has 2 sons 

who are also V.F.W. Auxiliary members.  Heather has worked in 

the healthcare field as a Dietetic Technician, Registered and 

Certified Dietary Manager for over 29 years. 

Heather has held many officer and chairmanship positions with 

the V.F.W. Auxiliary.  She is honored to serve this prestigious 

organization and to support veterans in memory of her        

father.  



Meet your District Presidents 

Renee Roseberry 
District 12 President - 

 Renee’ joined the VFW Post 8402 Auxiliary as a life 

member January 26, 2005. The offices Renee’ has held 

at the auxiliary level are treasurer, chaplain and is    

currently the Sr Vice President of her Auxiliary.  Renee’s 

eligibility comes from her husband, Greg who was a  

previous District 12 Commander and served 21 years in 

the Air Force.  Renee’ is also a proud mother of a 

daughter who is currently serving in the United States 

Air Force.  Her favorite thing about the Auxiliary is the 

many new ways we learn to serve our Veterans.   
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September is Suicide Prevention Awareness Month 

Quality of care for Veteran’s includes raising awareness around important health topics. 

By highlighting some of the national health awareness campaigns each month, Veterans 

can get ideas, information, and resources on a variety of health matters.  

 

September is Suicide Prevention Awareness Month, and we want to raise 

awareness on how you can protect yourself and your loved ones from this    

complex and tragic health     issue. In 2007 the VA established  The        

Veterans Crisis Line, it is a free, confidential, 24-hour hotline for Veterans and 

their families/friends. Since its launch in 2007, the Veterans  Crisis line has 

answered more than 1.25 million calls and made more than 39,000 lifesaving 

rescues. To reach someone right away you can dial a number and speak with 

someone, send a text, or just as easily start an online chat. 

  

A recent report found that those receiving care from the VA had a 16 %    

decrease in suicide. Learning and watching for signs of concerning behavior can 

help you and your loved ones get help! 

Some signs of concerning behavior include: 

• Hopelessness, feeling like there is no way out 

• Anxiety, agitation, sleeplessness, or mood swings 

• Feeling like there is no reason to live 

• Rage or anger 

• Engaging in risky activities without thinking 

• Increasing alcohol or drug use 

• Withdrawing from family and friends 

 

http://veteranscrisisline.net/Default.aspx
http://veteranscrisisline.net/Default.aspx
http://www.blogs.va.gov/VAntage/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/1ec652be-db54-4b39-a956-3ef18b76ade3.jpg
http://www.blogs.va.gov/VAntage/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/1ec652be-db54-4b39-a956-3ef18b76ade3.jpg
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If you notice any signs of concerning behavior here are some things you can 

do: 

• Start a conversation: Mention the signs that prompted you to talk to 

them. Stay calm and let the person know you want to help them. Don’t 

leave the person alone. 

• Listen, express concern and reassure the individual: Let the person know 

you care and that you take the situation seriously. Letting the person 

know you care will go a long way in establishing a support   system. 

• Create a safety plan: Ask the person if they have access to anything 

that could harm them and call for help if you feel the situation is         

dangerous. 

• Get the individual help: Provide resources for the individual. Call the  

Veteran’s crisis line at 1(800)-273-8255.  Or if you feel the situation is 

severe, take the individual to the closest emergency room or call for help. 

 

Individuals experiencing such thoughts and behavior can make simple yet   

effective lifestyle changes to help alleviate these harmful thoughts and   

behavior.  These can include getting exercise, taking time off of work, and 

spending time with friends and family to avoid isolation. Ultimately, anyone at 

risk or feeling uneasy should talk to their health care provider. 
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Patriot Day - Monday, September 11, 2023 
 

On September 11, Patriot Day gives all of us time to reflect on the devastating terror attacks that 

took nearly 3,000 lives. We commemorate those who we lost and give thanks to the brave first respond-

ers who put their lives on the line. Take a moment today to consider what we stand for as a   nation and 

how we can work together to make the world a better place for all.  

Patriot Day falls on 11th September (also commonly known as ‘Nine-Eleven’) and is remembered globally as 

the anniversary of the catastrophic terrorist attacks on the USA of 11th September 2001.  

Embedded in the memories of everyone who lived through it, this was the day four jet planes were       

hijacked and crashed into the New York World Trade Center and the Pentagon in Arlington, Virginia,    

causing the deaths of 2,977 people. The fourth plane (United Airlines Flight 93) was directed at   

Washington DC, but its passengers bravely attempted to take back control and it crashed into a field 

near Shanksville, Pennsylvania. 

The large majority of those lost after the attacks on the Twin Towers were working at or above the 

points of collision; thousands of people who had gone to work that morning like every other day, found 

themselves suddenly stranded at the top of a burning skyscraper.  A number made the choice to jump 

from the flaming buildings rather than wait to be caught by the flames or for the building to collapse.  

No one could forget the terrifying and heartbreaking stories and images captured by the news footage  

of the day. 

In the wake of the World Trade Center collisions, many brave men and women from the emergency        

services risked their lives to try to help rescue victims of the attacks, and of them 411 lost their own 

lives attempting to fight fires and rescue people. 

Patriot Day is recognized by US law as the official day of remembrance for these tragic events, and has 

been observed every year since. Each year on this day, American flags are flown at half-staff to honor 

and commemorate those lives lost. The US President asks fellow Americans to observe a moment of si-

lence at 8.46am (Eastern Daylight Time), the time of the first plane collision into the North Tower of 

the World Trade Center. 

While the events took place within the USA, the shock and grief experienced in response to the attacks 

was shared across the globe, and for this reason Patriot Day will be observed not only in America, but all 

over the world. 
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HOW TO OBSERVE PATRIOT DAY 

There are a number of ways that you can observe Patriot Day. One way is by paying honor to those who 

were on the ground on September 11th, as well as those that lost their lives. There are a number of  

different ways that you can do this. Thanks to the Internet, we are able to reach out to people that 

we never would have been able to, and so you can always post a message on social media.  

If you don’t know much about the attacks because you were too young at the time, it is a good idea to 

spend some time doing a bit of research about the occasion. On this date, four airliners carrying         

passengers, which were bound for California from northeastern airports in the United States, were    

hijacked by terrorists of al-Qaeda (19 in total).  

Two of the planes crashed into the North and South twin towers of the World Trade Center in Lower 

Manhattan. This was United Airlines Flight 175 and American Airlines Flight 11. Both of the 110 story 

towers collapsed within an hour and 42 minutes. All of the other buildings in the World Trade Center 

complex collapsed either partially or completely because of the resulting fires and debris. 

The third plane crashed into the Pentagon. This was American Airlines Flight 77. This resulted in the 

west side of the headquarters for the United States Department of Defense collapsing partially. The 

fourth plane was flown in the direction of Washington D.C. This was United Airlines Flight 93. However, 

passengers thwarted the hijackers, and the plane crashed into a field in Pennsylvania, potentially saving 

many lives.  

There is a great film that focuses on the fourth flight – United Airlines Flight 93. The film is called 

United 93, and it was released in 2006. The film aims to take you through the events of what hap-

pened on the plane, focusing on the passengers responding to the hijackers in order to direct the plane 

away from Washington D.C. The film received critical acclaim, winning a number of awards. 

The film is a great watch. It shows how the passengers came together to revolt against the hijack-

ers, despite knowing that their lives were at very high risk. While they ultimately lost their lives in the 

end, they stopped the terrorists from reaching their intended target, saving many more lives in the pro-

cess.  

It is also a good idea to use this day to pay honor to the people who died on the 11th of September. 

This not only includes those on board the aircrafts, but those who died as a consequence of the collapsing 

buildings and the brave men and women who risked their lives to try and help those in danger. In total, 

2,977 victims died on this day, with there being more than 6,000 injuries. Most of the people who died 

were civilians. However, there were also 71 law enforcement officers who died and 343 firefighters. 

Why not spend some time reading up on them to show that we will never forget! 



  This day commemorates the formation and signing of the U.S. Constitution on Sep-

tember 17, 1787, by 39 delegates to the Constitutional Convention. This document es-

tablished the framework of our government and the rights and freedoms that “We the 

People” enjoy today. 

 In 1940, Congress designated the third Sunday in May as “I am an American Day.” 

In 1944, “ I am an American Day” was promoted by the U.S. Immigration and Naturali-

zation Service. On February 29, 1952, Congress moved “I am an American Day” observa-

tion to September 17 and renamed it “Citizenship Day.” In 2004, Congress renamed the 

holiday “Constitution Day and Citizenship Day.”  

 Gold Star Mothers and Family’s Day is September 25, 2022. Gold Star Moth-

er’s/Family’s Day honors mothers and families who have lost a service member in in the 

line of duty or in support of      military activities. The name comes from the custom of 

families hanging Service Flags in the window of their homes. The Service Flag has a star 

for each family member in the armed forces. 

• A blue star represents a family member in active service. 

• A silver star represents a family member wounded or injured in a war zone. 

• A gold star represents a family member killed during active-duty and stands for sacri-

fice made for honor and freedom. 

 The American Gold Star Mothers, Inc. was founded shortly after World War 1 by 

Grace Darling Seibold, who lost her son, George Vaughn Seibold, during the war. Gold Star 

Mothers are often socially active, but are non-political. Gold Star Mother’s Day was des-

ignated by Congress on June 23, 1936. In September 2012, President Barack Obama 

rededicated the last Sunday in September as “Gold Star Mother’s and Family’s Day.” 

 

September 17-Constitution & Citizenship Day 

Last Sunday in September—Gold Star Mother’s/Family’s Day  



Ohio Day August 5th 

What an AMAZING Ohio Day at the National home we had this year! WOW!!! 

#TEAMOHIO knocked it out of the park on how much was donated-$191,000+ !!! Of 

course that meant the Trophy Cup competition we have with that state up north 

stayed here once again in OHIO!! 

 

Look at all the pictures taken during OHIO DAY this year! 
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Founder’s Day Agenda  

 Veterans of Foreign Wars Department of Ohio  

Founder’s Day Agenda  

Saturday September 23, 2023   

Greenlawn Cemetery 1000 Greenlawn Ave Columbus, OH 43223 

9:00 a.m.- Registration (make sure to bring your flags)  
 

9:30 a.m.-Parade line up  
 

10:00 a.m.- Parade Step Off  
 

11:45 a.m.- Founders Day Luncheon, assemble                                           

VFW Post 9857, 2330 Stelzer Rd., Columbus, Ohio 43219  
 

12:00 p.m.- National Commander in Chief and National President escort Aisle 

of Honor.  
 

• Luncheon  

• Program  

• Dismissal  

 

Congratulations to the 2023 James Romanis Award Winners!  

 

“We’ve agreed to form an organization-one that’s going to live and grow long 

after all of us are dead and gone. This society is going to be active as long as 

this country of ours is forced to defend itself in hostile waters and on foreign 

soil.”  

-James Romanis-  
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Ohio Veterans Home September Calendar  
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MALTA ONLINE ACADEMY 
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Auxiliary Member: How to Activate Your MALTA 

Account 

 

Auxiliary Member: How to Activate Your MALTA Account - YouTube  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A_zJ38TLd7I&feature=youtu.be
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Important Upcoming Events 
September 21-23rd-National President’s Visit &        
     Founder’s Day 
October 7-Zoom Meeting Online Training with Dept                      
     Chairmen 10am-12noon 
October 20-22-Big 10 Conference –Dept of Illinois 

God Bless our Troops, Veterans and their Families. To all who 
has lost someone special, I send my heart felt sympathy, and to 
all who are sick, I am praying for you. 

 

 

Loyally Serving with Love, 

Shannon Stanley 

Department President 
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Department of Ohio Special Project 

Ohio Department Commander Wiley and       

Auxiliary President Stanley have both chosen 

Save A Warrior as their Special Project for the 

next year. Save A Warrior™ was founded in 

2012 to end the epidemic of suicide within our 

Veteran and First Responder communities. The 

Save A Warrior program serves our nation's   

heroes in crisis at no-cost to them and focuses 

on providing a pathway to healing from the 

devastating effects of Complex Post-Traumatic 

Stress (C-PTS) that oftentimes lead to suicide 

and suicidal ideations.  

Text VFWPROJECT to 91999 to donate 

 

Text to 91999Msg & data 

rates may apply  


